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MINUTES- meeting of March 26, 2019
MEMBERS PRESENT:     Martin Bova Jr., Suzanne Aldrich, David Thomas, Marilyn Scarpino, Chris Ames
MEMBERS ABSENT:      David Himelien
NON-MEMBERS:            Scott Cummings-Director

                                           Kristen Wright- Assistant County Attorney

VISITORS: None
Chairman Bova opened the meeting at 4:02 pm. 
The board discussed the agreement between NCLSD and CUD and the fact that a payment for the 4th qtr. of 2018 needs to be paid despite the incorrect bill.  With trying to follow the 1979 agreement the board determined to pay $35,831.69 for the 4 qtr. payment for 2018.  The agreement states in Article III, paragraph 3 that the District is to pay estimated quarterly payments, calculated at 104% of the previous year’s total payments.  Any amount determined as of December 31 of any year to have been overpaid or underpaid is to be deducted from or added to the March 31 billing of the succeeding year.  Director Cummings was instructed to make the payment of $35,831.69 to CUD for the 4th qtr. of 2018 ASAP.
The board also discussed the need to move forward with the terms of a new agreement between the NCLSD and CUD.  Chair Marty Bova will send a letter to CUD Board members, inviting them to meet with NCLSD Board members to discuss potential billing methodologies.  
Director Cummings was asked by the Board to contact our DEC Representative to see what it would take to increase our daily flow rating at our plant, so that we could accept the flows from the Chautauqua Shores area (currently treated by CUD) if the need arises. 

The Board reviewed the five (5) proposals that were received for the Chautauqua Shores I&I Study.   

A motion was introduced by Suzanne Aldrich to accept Barton & Loguidice’ s proposal for the Chautauqua Shores I&I Study, seconded by David Thomas: Carried.
Director Cummings talked to the board about upcoming Capital Projects for the NCLSD.  After the results of the I&I study are determined the board will need to think about doing repairs to the Chautauqua Shores area.  Director Cummings suggested putting in for a Capital Project with the Capital Projects Committee of the County for sewer line repairs in the Chautauqua Shores area for $250,000.  If funds can be secured for this project the work should be done in 2020 or 2021.  

With the resignation of Vice Chairman Ray Cenni at the January 2019 meeting a new Vice Chairman needed to be selected.  A motion was introduced by David Thomas to appoint Chris Ames as Vice Chairman of the NCLSD board of Directors, seconded by Suzanne Aldrich: Carried

Chairman Bova bought up to the board about a 2019 salary increase for Director Cummings.  The Board included a 3% increase in the District’s 2019 budget, but the increase will not go into effect without a Board motion.  A motion was introduced by Chris Ames to implement a 3% increase to District Director Cumming’s salary, retroactive to January 1, 2019, seconded by David Thomas: Carried

The next meeting for the NCLSD board will be Tuesday May 7th 2019 at 4:00 pm.
Motion for adjournment was made by Chris Ames and seconded by Marilyn Scarpino at 5:36 Hrs: Carried

Respectfully Submitted

Scott Cummings

Director  
